
PROCEEDINGS OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF 
THE CORPORATION OF LIBERTY, INDIANA 

Additional Appropriation Hearing 
February 18, 2025 

 
The Town Council of the Town of Liberty, Indiana had an additional appropriation hearing on February 18, 2025 at 
the Town’s Street garage building located at 827 N. Market Street. 
 
Town Council President Keith Bias  called the meeting to order. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Present were:  Dereck Tipton, Derrek Jenkins, Jerry Kahl and Ross Keasling. 
 
Also in attendance was Melissa Shepler, Clerk-Treasurer; Aaron Crowe and Adam Ballard, RQAW and Matt Reuss. 
 

 APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
 Mr. Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of the executive session and regular meeting of February 3, 2025.  

Mr. Tipton supported the motion. Upon a vote viva voce, motion passed. 
 
 ORDINANCES 
 
 RESOLUTIONS 
 
 Mr. Keasling made a motion to approve Resolution 2025-4.  Mr. Kahl supported the motion.  Upon a vote viva voce, 

motion passed. 
 
 DEPARTMENT HEADS 
 
 MISC. BUSINESS 
 
 Discussion occurred regarding a meeting that President Bias, Utilities Superintendent Matt Reuss, Police Chief Todd 

Dickenson, members of the school corporation and the Union County Sheriff’s Department regarding the foot and 
vehicle traffic on First Street during school arrival and departure. A gate being install on First Street to close it during 
this time was discussed as an idea the group came up.  After a lengthy discussion, it was decided that Ms. Shepler 
would send Mr. Bias a list of questions the members have for the school and he would forward it to the 
superintendent for answers.  Once the questions were answered the Council would decide on whether to install the 
gate or not. 

 
 Aaron Crowe and Adam Ballard with RQAW made a presentation to the Council for the possibility of working with 

the Town its projects in the future.  Mr. Bias thanked them for attending the meeting and would consider the firm 
when the next project arises. 

 
 ADJOURN 
 
 There being no further business, on a motion made by Mr. Keasling and supported by Mr. Bias the meeting was 

adjourned. 
 
 

        Dereck Tipton     
       Dereck Tipton, Vice President 
        
 
 
ATTEST:  Melissa Shepler   
 Melissa Shepler, Clerk-Treasurer 


